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Great Stone Rd/Talbot Road Junction
During March we have been constructing the new 
footpaths and cycleways on the northern side. This 
work has been slower than we had hoped due to an 
unexpected concrete slab under the road, but we should 
be complete to a point where works can switch to the 
southern footway in mid-April.

Work has included the installation of new drainage, 
electrical ducts for the new traffic lights, new kerbs & 
edging and the initial footpath surface layer.

Planned work for April 
During the Easter break (early April) we will be installing 
the new signal cable ducts under the road, which means 
we will be using 4-way traffic lights during the day to 
complete this safely. This could cause some queuing - 
which is why we will be doing it at Easter, when traffic is 
quieter.

We should also be making a start on the southern 
footpath, starting with the installation of new drains and 
continuing the electrical ducts, before installing the new 
kerbs towards the end of April.

Work in March has been the remodelling of the central 
reservation and small island in the centre of Chester 
Road. The reservation has narrowed slightly, and we have 
installed a new kerb line, constructed new pedestrian 
crossing points and widened the inbound road lanes.

Planned work for April
Work to the central reservation should be complete 
in early April and we will then switch to the northern 
footpath. The footpath will have a realigned kerb line to 
allow for the installation of new cycle lanes and crossing 
points.

Chester Rd/Talbot Road Junction


